
 

October 14, 2003 

Jonathan Lichstein 
Corporate FCC Counsel-Sunbelt Communications Company 
1500 Foremaster Ln. 
Las Vegas, NV 89101 
 

Dear Jonathan, 

I performed the Radio Frequency Radiation (RFR) analysis using the information provided to me 
regarding K08NK and the existing FCC database information regarding any other transmitters located 
on that tower, specifically KIGN radio. The analysis was performed against the requirements outlined in 
the OET-65 document from the FCC website. The analysis using the combined percentages from the 
TV and radio broadcast facilities at that site resulted in a total of 13% (or .26 µwatts) of the allowable 
Maximum Exposure Limit (MPE) for general public exposure  to RF radiation for these frequencies. 
These levels will no have significant impact on the quality of the human environment as outlined on the 
FCC application forms.  
  
 
Sincerely, 

Greg Best PE 
President 
 
Cc Jerry Proctor 

Greg Best  
Consulting,  Inc. 

5541 Vantage   Vista   Drive 
Colorado Springs, CO 80919  
719-592-9781 


